
OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB 

June 2022 

Dear Member, 

I attach a copy of the unadopted Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 21st May 2022. 

I would like to draw your attention to the following observations: 

Under Item 1 of the Minutes (Chairman’s Opening Remarks) the list of members who had never 
been to an AGM before unfortunately failed to mention Peter Roubottom (53-63) and John Wilmot 
(?-64), for which I apologize.  If you know of any Old Boy who may not be on our mailing list, but 
might like to be, could you contact the new Secretary (see below) with their details, please? 

Also, the names of John Sear (59-65), Alan Laycock, David Abbey (43-51) and Lionel Stammers (40-
50) were not on the Obituary list at the time of the Meeting, so were not read out.   

Under Item 6 of the Minutes (Future of the Club), there was a long discussion, at the end of which 
Peter Smith (56-62) – not to be confused with another Peter Smith (59-64) who is also on our 
Members list – volunteered to take over as Secretary, and Victor Bellingham (54-59) offered to take 
on the role of Treasurer.  Roger Pyle (53-58) will continue as Chairman.  Therefore, after 36 years, I 
am no longer your Secretary, so any future communications should be with the Chairman, Roger 
Pyle (53-58), Webmaster Graham Keeler (54-58) or one of the new office holders as appropriate. 
(See contact details below). 

Under Item 10 (Website), the Webmaster informed the Meeting that the current domain name in 
the address “oldharlovians.co.uk” costs the Club £16 per year, but if one uses the web address 
“oldharlovians.weebly.com” this is free, and with no charge to the Club.  So please get used to 
using this new address when you wish to access the website.  (N.B. This year’s named photos of the 
Reunion are now available on the website.) 

The Webmaster is still looking for the biannual House photos of Nelson and Rodney for the years 
1959, 1961 and 1963.  If you have any of these, could you please contact him direct.   

Under Item 11 (d) (Any Other Business), please note that the new Secretary would much appreciate 
it if those normally contacted by letter could provide him with an email address.   

In conclusion I wish to say that I have enjoyed being Club Secretary all these years, and wish your 
new Secretary, Peter Smith, and the Club every success in the future.   

Finally, I look forward to seeing you all at the next Dinner/AGM on 20th May 2023. 

Michael. 
 

NEW COMMITTEE 
Chairman: Roger Pyle (53-58):      Tel: 01279 730479.  Email: rogerpyle1@yahoo.co.uk 

Secretary: Peter Smith (56-62):   Tel: 01980 619130.  Email: pete_roz@tiscali.co.uk 

Treasurer: Victor Bellingham (54-59):  Tel: 01394 420433.  Email: vbellingham359@gmail.com 

Webmaster: Graham Keeler (54-58):   Tel. 01204 697715.  Email. g.j.keeler@talktalk.net 


